Minutes of the DMS mini Student Voice Held at The Prince of Wales First School on Thursday 28th January 2010

Present :- 

DMS – Ms Z Woodbridge, Harrison and Poppy
Cerne Abbas  - Mrs M Chutter, Amelia and Isabel

Prince of Wales – Mrs J Moger, Mrs K Gallego, [governor] James, Jessamy, Rhiannon and Tom  

Apologies from:-

Damers and Winterbourne Valley

1] How can we make learning better?

DMS – The children felt that their lessons were better when they were involved in doing the different activities and when they go on trips as they remember more from this type of learning.

CA – The children most enjoy their learning when it is out of doors, when they have visitors during special topics such as their multicultural project and when they have workshops.

P of W- The children also prefer their learning to be outdoors, to be fun and their most memorable lessons are practical ones such as PE, science and DT  
2] Classroom environments

All three schools joined in a discussion about their classrooms.  The outcomes of which were:- 

They like to have topic related pictures and vocabulary on display that is changed regularly to keep them interested.
DMS felt that children should learn in a clean, bright environment that was neither too hot nor too cold.  They went on to explain that some colours may affect the behaviour of children.

Different arrangements of the tables were dependent on the groupings of the children and individual teachers.

Children like to see photographs of themselves, taken during activities and on trips.
3] Eco Schools update

CA – the children explained that they had invited the clerk to the parish council and a parish councilor who sits on the “Waste committee” to discuss recycling at school and in the home.  They are also involved in the Dorset Tree Project where they carried out a tree survey and each year 4 child plants a tree. The children have made a wormery and used an old wooden pallet to make an “insect hotel” in order to develop a habitat for different minibeasts.

DMS – Each adult and child in the school has a limit on the amount of printing they are allowed to do with a message on the computer screen reminding them.  

They had an idea to create a garden and the children put forward ideas. These were used by students at Kingston Maurward College to design a plan and the best one was chosen to develop into an outside learning environment.
P of W – The year 4 class are Eco Champions for the school. They have investigated litter, where it comes from and its affect on the environment including wildlife and energy and water, their costs and ways of saving.  The children then inform the rest of the school during assemblies. 

4] RRS update – 

CA – They have been reinforcing the DASP 7 C’s caterpillars and their class charters, they have a weekly RRS assembly and have a school motto “ Love to Learn, Learn to Love, Respect the World.
DMS – Have achieved Level 1, assemblies are linked to RRS, their homework diaries have a copy of the School Charter and Class Charters are displayed in the classrooms . They have a motto “Learn for Life Tomorrow”

P of W – Have also revisited Class Charters and continue to reinforce these and the DASP Caterpillars on a daily basis by selecting a particular Caterpillar for focus each week.  The year 4 have specific duties as school monitors for lights, library, music room and PE cupboard.  The older children also run computer, dance and games clubs, at lunchtimes, for the younger classes.  

Mrs Gallego thanked the meeting for allowing her to attend and commented on how interesting and useful it had been. 

The meeting ended at 3.00pm 

The next mini meeting 

Dorchester Middle School

Thursday 17th June 2010  
At 1.30pm? or 1.15 especially  for a tour
It was suggested that the First Schools also bring their 2 year 3 reps as well as those from year 4  [as last year].

Agenda 

· explain Student Voice to the year 3 reps  

· other items to be added

